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Feed Hungry Shrubs

   Shrubs need proper nutrition throughout the growing season to remain healthy and vigorous. Just as you can’t eat enough food on Sunday night to get through the week, we can’t expect our actively growing plants to get by on one yearly feeding application either.

   Instead, horticulturists at the Cobb County Extension Service office recommend applying fertilizer at least three times during the growing season to actively growing shrubs; the first in March, the second in May and the last application in July. In certain situations, a final light application can be applied in early September to ensure that your shrubs are well nourished through the fall and winter months. 

   The best fertilizer materials for shrubs are 4-1-2 or 3-1-2 ratios. This would be an analysis such as 16-4-8 or 12-4-8. The analysis is found on the fertilizer bag or box, the three numbers referring to nitrogen, phosphorus and potassium respectively. The Extension Service suggests using these ratio-type fertilizers because shrubs use a large amount of nitrogen but they don’t need a lot of phosphorous since it accumulates in the soil. However, if the above analyses can not be found, then you can still use a general-purpose fertilizer, such as 8-8-8 or 10-10-10. 

   The rates for each application should be two level teaspoons per foot of height if you are using the 12-4-8 or 16-4-8 materials or one level tablespoon if you are using a 8-8-8 or 10-10-10 fertilizer. When you purchase the fertilizer make sure it is not a weed-and-feed formulation that contains a postemergence chemical that kills weeds. Weed-and-feed products that contain postemergence herbicides can injure plants if applied to shrubs and flowerbeds.

   Also, note if the nitrogen component of your fertilizer is all or part slow-release. If it is a slow-release material, be certain to follow all label directions. Make sure that you do not exceed the recommended rates. This is especially important since the danger from salt injury is particularly great during the hot summer months. 

   When applying, broadcast the amount evenly over the root system rather than placing the fertilizer in only one or two spots. This allows for even root uptake and helps to avoid concentrating the fertilizer material, which can then result in root damage or death. There is no need to remove the mulch material, such as pine bark or pine straw as the fertilizer nutrients will wash into the root zone. After applying the fertilizer, always water it in thoroughly. 

   If you have questions about fertilizing your shrubs, call the Cobb County Extension Service at 770-528-4070 or visit our office at 1151 Whitlock Avenue in Marietta (2 miles west of the square).

